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Georgia counties are still dealing with the massive destruction caused 
by late September’s torrential rains and flooding. Rotary has been at 
the forefront to help with clean-up and provide assistance for people 
whose homes and businesses were destroyed. Clubs or Districts 
interested in providing disaster relief may contact PDG Steve Stanfield 
(D6900) via email at stevestanfield@bellsouth.net or Jerry Cooper 
(D6910) via email at jcooper@cherokeega.com.  



Celebrate Rotary 
and show that The 
Future of Rotary is 
in Your Hands  by 
working with your 
zone team and club 
and district leaders 
to focus Foundation 
Month activities on 
promoting 
contributions to the 
Annual Programs 
Fund, Rotary’s 
US$200 Million 
Challenge, and the 
Permanent 
Fund.  Sharing these important messages will help keep 
Rotarians actively involved and keep the Foundation’s 
programs strong.  Below are some suggestions for a 
successful month:   
♦  Club Programs:  Ask that every club in your districts to 

hold at least one club program on the Foundation 
during November. 

♦ Guest Speakers:  Call your DGs, DRFCs, AGSCs, 
and/or club presidents and let them know you and your 
zone team members are available to speak at district 
Foundation seminars, conferences or clubs in your 
zone.  Ask Foundation alumni or a beneficiary of a 
Humanitarian Grant project in your districts if they 
would be interested in speaking at a district or club 
event. 

♦ Recognition:  Encourage clubs and districts to 
recognize Major Donors, Bequest Society members, 
Paul Harris Society, Paul Harris Fellows, and Rotary 
Foundation Sustaining Members during this important 
month. 

♦ Non-Contributing Clubs:  Contact those clubs that 
have not yet made a contribution to The Rotary 
Foundation and ask that they consider doing so this 
month. 

♦ Publicity:  Publicize the great works of the Foundation 
in local newspapers, radio, and cable TV stations by 
highlighting newsworthy programs that your districts 
have supported. Local media often looks for compelling 
stories to tell.  Why not tell your Rotary story?  

Alfred A. Montapert said, “To accomplish great things we 
must first dream, then visualize, then plan… believe…
act!”  This is what the leaders that shaped The Rotary 
Foundation did.  Today, the vision of The Rotary 
Foundation is to create a long lasting peace that will make 
the world a better place and the people more committed to 
embrace the benefits of peace.  Leaders establish the 
vision for the future and set the path for getting there.  You 
are that Leader!  What can you Imagine?   

Best Rotary regards, 

Rich Panyik 
Zone 34 RRFC  

 November is Foundation Month 
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Giving Reports: Zone 34  
Our Annual Programs Fund goal 
for 2009-2010 is $3,936,246 
At the end of the fist quarter of 
this Rotary year, Zone 34 
Rotarians have donated $585,415. 
 
Pages 7 and 8 of the newsletter provide the 
details from the Rotary Foundation as of the 
end of September 2009.  

Greetings from Deborah Lowe 

Rich Panyik, Rotary VP John and 
Judy Germ and Marla Panyik at 
Rotary’s “Strike Out Polio” Day at the 
Atlanta Braves 

As Major Gifts Officer for Zone 34, 
I’ve had the pleasure of attending 
and presenting programs at 
events and visiting with Rotarians 
in Districts 6900, 6910, 9620, 
6890, 6960 and 6980 over the last 
few months.  

The 2009-2010 Rotary year is off 
to a great start with well-attended, 
inspiring Foundation Seminars 
and successful Club fundraisers. Rotarians continue to 
recognize that now more than ever, there is a critical 
need for support of our Rotary Foundation and its 
programs. Zone 34 Rotarians continue to be amazingly 
generous in their giving and that generosity has already 
been recognized at several Major Donor events with 
more in the planning stages. Thank you to everyone who 
hosted me for home stays and served as liaisons during 
my recent travels. I am grateful to all of you for your 
enthusiasm and support! 

As your regional major gifts officer, I am available to help 
you cultivate major gifts and provide stewardship to our 
Rotarians who make all of The Rotary Foundation’s good 
work possible. In addition to presenting programs about 
The Rotary Foundation at your district events or to your 
clubs, I am a resource for information about all aspects 
of our Foundation. Feel free to contact me at 407-846-
0610 or email: debra.lowe@rotary.org.  



In Memoriam 
We are sad to report that Astra Da 
Costa, District Governor of Rotary 
District 7030, died October 15 of 
complications related to the H1N1 flu 
virus. Astra was the executive 
chairman of Port of Spain company, 
Ample Advertising, and the chairman of 
the Queen's Hall board of directors. 
She was the first woman to lead this 
district that spans part of the Caribbean 
and the northern tip of South America, and she was a Level 
One Rotary Foundation Major Donor.. 

Astra joined the Rotary Club of Central Port of Spain, 
Trinidad in 1995. From her biography on the District 7030 
website, we learn that Astra played a key role in revitalizing 
her club, raising attendance levels and participation in the 
club’s various projects. Astra’s term as President saw the 
club establishing an Emergency Medical Relief Fund to 
underwrite surgery and medical treatment for 
underprivileged youth; enhancing its Adopt-a-Child Program 
allowing an increased number of students to receive school 
books; expanding the reach; securing extended support and 
funding for its Model United Nations Assembly (MUNA) 
project through the Ministry of Education and major 
corporate sponsors.  

In 2004, Astra served as Trinidad and Tobago’s Rotary 
Disaster Chair, supporting Clubs’ response efforts, securing 
and shipping donations to the island, and spearheading a 
fundraiser dedicated to assisting with rebuilding one of 
Grenada’s major Secondary Schools. At the District level, 
she has been a facilitator on the District Training Team since 
2002, speaking at PETS, Assembly and Conference and at 
training sessions for Assistant Governors on Public 
Relations, Rotary’s Image, Time Management and Club 
Administration. She has served as Assistant Governor, 
District Public Relations Chair, GSE Chair, Faculty and 
Public Relations Officer of RLI. 
Astra was founder or the Ample Advertising Agency. Her 
Business partner Alfred Aguiton said, "Her contribution was 
in most respects unparalleled and covered a range of social 
and corporate responsibilities. She turned out to be a 
paragon of professionalism and I don't know anyone who 
could have been a better partner in the profession."  
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Call for Entries: 2009-2010 
Global Alumni Service to 
Humanity Award  
The Global Alumni Service to 
Humanity Award is to honor an outstanding former Foundation program participant for Service Above 
Self and help publicize the social benefits of the Foundation’s programs.  Each District may nominate 
one candidate at the Zone level (with the District Governor’s approval), then Zone nominees are 
forwarded to the Rotary Foundation for selection of a recipient for this Rotary year.  

Our Zone’s entry is due to RI World headquarters by December 31, 2009.  The brochure attached to 
this newsletter includes all the details regarding eligibility and the nomination process. If you have 
questions, please contact Owen Freed, our Zone’s Rotary Foundation Alumni Coordinator, or Rich 
Panyik. Their contact information is on page 9 of the newsletter. 

Take Me Out to the Ball Game  
As we approach the World Series, here’s an idea for a 
little sun, a little Rotary fellowship and some fund-raising  
 

Eugene Bell, PDG District 6950 and Assistant Regional 
Rotary Foundation Coordinator, started a fundraiser nine 
years ago for The Rotary Foundation —  a day at a Rays 
game open to all Rotarians from any district or club. By this 
year’s ticket sales deadline in 
August, Gene reports that 
over 700 will be attending 
from 46 Rotary Clubs of three 
districts. Ten dollars from 
each ticket goes to TRF in the 
name of the purchaser. That's 
over $7,000 for TRF! The 
President from the Club 
selling the most tickets gets to 
throw a ceremonial first pitch. 
 
Nearly 670 Georgia Family 
of Rotary members 
gathered for a Day at the 
Atlanta Braves Game in 
August — raising $3,800 to 
help meet the Rotary Polio 
Challenge.  

Foresight ... 

Grandsons of Zone 34 Polio 
Challenge Chair Robert Hall 
(PDG, D6900) with Roy 
Strickland, District Governor, 
D6900). 

Brent Williams Named As Zone 34’s 2010-2013 
Regional Rotary Foundation Coordinator 
PDG Brent Williams (D6970) has been 
appointed to a three-year term as RRFC 
beginning July 1, 2010. As RRFC, Brent 
will work closely with the District 
Governors and District Rotary Foundation 
Chairs for the 14 Districts in Zone 34 to 
help increase support for The Rotary 
Foundation to help us continue “Doing 
Good in the World.”  Brent is currently the 
ARRFC for Districts 6940, 6960 and 
6970. 



Foresight: Foundation Seminar/Event Ideas 

Choose Your Learning Menu 
The committee responsible for District 6960’s 
Foundation Seminar in Port Charlotte, Florida felt 
there were so many important new developments in our 
Foundation that there was insufficient time to present all 
topics to all participates. They set six learning menus for 
the event: 
♦ Annual Programs Fund 
♦ Educational Programs (Ambassadorial Scholars and 

GSE) 
♦ Humanitarian Grants (MG and DSG) 
♦ Permanent Fund and Major Gifts 
♦ Paul Harris Society/PHS Club Program 
♦ New Reports/Foundation Recognition Points 

Rotarians selected the menu of most interest – any of the 
four topics above – when they registered. Participants 
received a notebook outlining all six subjects. The 
presenters rotated among meeting rooms – attendees 
stayed in one breakout room for the whole session. 

At the end of the learning sessions, attendees joined 
together for lunch – featuring a stirring Foundation 
speech by Rotary International Director-Elect John 
Smarge. 

The 135 Rotarians and guests were unanimous in saying 
this format was one of the best ever in District 6960! 

District 6900 (Georgia, USA) was delighted to welcome 
Past RI President and Past Rotary Foundation Chair 
Frank Devlin as the featured speaker for its annual 
Foundation dinner, honoring Major Donors, Bequest Society 
and Paul Harris Society members. Attendees received a 
copy of Frank’s new book on The Rotary Foundation, and he 
graciously signed those books during the pre-dinner 
reception.. 

High-Energy Session in Orange Park 
Approximately 190 Rotarians gathered in Orange Park, 
Florida for the 2009 edition of the District 6970 Rotary 
Foundation Seminar. The energy level was high, and many 
positive comments were made 
about the seminar’s educational 
value and opportunities for 
fellowship. 
 
Some highlights: 
♦ Chairman of The Rotary 

Foundation and Past 
Rotary International 
President Glenn Estess 
and his wife Mary were our 
special guests, and their 
presence made the 
gathering even more 
special. Chairman Glenn 
provided us all with his 
vision of the future of The 
Rotary Foundation (TRF) 
during his keynote address 
at the conclusion of the 
seminar. 

♦ DGE Cynde Covington 
tugged at all of our hearts 
when she shared her 
stories and photographs 
from the polio eradication 
trip that she and her husband Barry participated in last 
winter.  

♦ Annual Giving Officer of TRF Joanne Bertsche 
(Evanston) anchored the workshop on Annual Giving – 
joined by District 6970 Annual Giving Chair John Curtin, 
Sr. and District Paul Harris Society Chair Ed Denston.  

♦ Past RI Director Ken Morgan came from North Carolina 
to make a compelling presentation about the impact of 
large gifts to support the good work of TRF  

♦ A workshop on The Educational Programs of TRF 
gave an overview of Group Study Exchange, 
Ambassadorial Scholarships and Rotary’s efforts in 
Peace & Conflict Resolution and highlighted the 
District’s efforts of “Doing Good in the World” through 
participation in these programs. 

PDG Tommy Grimes, who 
just completed a three year 
term as District Rotary 
Foundation Committee 
Chair, received the 
Certificate of Meritorious 
Service Award from the 
Board of Trustees of The 
Rotary Foundation – 
presented to him by Glenn 
Estess.   



Zone 34 2010-11 Foundation Seminar: Save the Date! 
Incoming RRFC Brent Williams has been working closely with Zone 34 RIMC Jim Henry, and they have set the dates for the 
2010 Rotary Foundation Seminar and Membership Seminar.  The inclusive dates of the seminars are Monday, May 24, 
2010 through Wednesday, May 26, 2010.   

Response to the Zone Foundation Seminar held last June was overwhelmingly positive, as was feedback on linking the 
Foundation and Membership Seminars, so that district leaders can easily and conveniently attend both seminars. Based on 
the strong consensus of attendees, representing all 14 districts in Zone 34, we will keep the seminar in Evanston.  

Attendees also made many positive comments about the Evanston Hilton Garden Inn as the seminar venue.  RRFC Rich 
Panyik did a great job in planning and implementing the 2009 seminar.  He had strong support from TRF management and 
staff members, who made themselves available to participate as presenters and resource personnel.  Incoming RRFC Brent 
has had conversations with key TRF personnel, who have assured him that same cooperation and participation will continue 
with the venue remaining at Hilton Garden Inn. 

The order of the seminars will flip in 2010.  Jim will truncate the schedule for the Membership Seminar, and it will last one full 
day on Monday.  We will still have a joint banquet for attendees of both seminars as we have done so the past couple of 
years, and the banquet will be Monday night.  The Foundation Seminar will then begin Tuesday morning, continue throughout 
that day, and then will conclude with a half-day session on Wednesday.  Brent will set the agenda so that the meetings 
conclude by 11:30 AM, so that everyone will be able to catch flights home that afternoon. 

Everyone traveling to Evanston to attend both the Membership Seminar and the Foundation Seminar should arrive by Sunday 
evening, May 23 and make plans to remain in Evanston until Wednesday afternoon.  Those coming for just the Foundation 
Seminar should arrive by Monday afternoon, in order to be able to attend the banquet that evening. 

Brent will send out more details as they emerge, but he wanted you to mark your calendars now for these seminars.   
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A Way to Fulfill Philanthropic Goals and 
Support The Rotary Foundation! 
The Rotary Foundation donor advised fund is a convenient 
way to simplify your charitable giving and take advantage of 
tax savings at the same time. A donor advised fund account 
is similar to an investment account earmarked exclusively for 
charitable giving. It allows you to make contributions and 
grant recommendations to the Foundation and other preferred 
charities at your convenience.  

In many ways, it’s like having your own foundation to support 
your favorite causes, but without the hassles and paperwork. 
Individuals or a married couple (Individual accounts can have 
a maximum of two account holders.) or a Rotary-affiliated 
group can establish a donor advised fund account with The 
Rotary Foundation for a minimum, irrevocable contribution of 
$20,000 or more.  

 
Donor advised fund accounts offer these benefits:  
♦ Support to The Rotary Foundation and other preferred 

charities  
♦ Immediate tax benefits  
♦ Professional asset management  
♦ Flexibility to make grant recommendations suited to your 

timetable  
♦ Easy record-keeping and tax reporting  
♦ Bequest Society membership for individual donor advised 

fund account holders  
♦ No start-up fees  

How the Donor Advised Fund Works: 
♦ Individual(s) or a Rotary-affiliated group (e.g., the Rotary 

Club of Anytown, USA) makes a minimum initial 
contribution of US$20,000 in cash or securities and 
receives an immediate tax deduction. 

♦ Accountholders may recommend how the contribution 
will be allocated among four available investment 
portfolios 

♦ Individual(s) or a Rotary-affiliated group recommends 
when and how much to grant to other IRS-approved 
charities. Each year, The Rotary Foundation’s programs 
benefit from an annual grant distribution to the Annual 
Programs Fund. “Individual” DAFs will eventually create 
a lasting legacy with the Foundation’s Permanent Fund. 

 
Donor Advised Funds are appropriate for Rotarians who: 
♦ Wish to support The Rotary Foundation and other 

favorite charities 
♦ Want to maximize their tax deductions, especially in 

years when offsetting tax liabilities is especially desirable 
♦ Own highly appreciated securities, restricted stock, or 

privately held stock 
♦ Are concerned about managing the paperwork and tax 

reporting associated with operating a separate 
foundation 

♦ Are looking to incorporate charitable giving into estate 
planning 

♦ Want their charitable dollars professionally managed 
 
For more information, contact Debra Lowe, Major Gifts 
Officer Zone 34 at: 407-846-0610 or by email to 
debra.lowe@rotary.org 



Polio Eradication and the $200,000,000 Challenge ... 

World Polio Day: October 24 
Rotarians worldwide will recognize 
World Polio Day and the late Dr. 
Jonas Salk, developer of the 
world’s first safe and effective polio 
vaccine.  Poliomyelitis, finally on the 
verge of eradication, has been one 
of the most feared diseases of the 
last century.   At that time, polio 
crippled or killed over 500,000 
people, mostly children, annually. 
 

In 1985 Rotary International made a promise to the 
children of the world to eradicate polio.  We engaged 
important partners in the World Health Organization, 
UNICEF, and the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention.  Together, since that time, we have 
eliminated polio from most of the world. 

Today, 4 countries, Pakistan, Afghanistan, India, and 
Nigeria, remain endemic.  We still have work to do 
around the world— vaccine to give, monitoring to 
ensure the disease doesn’t come back. And money to 
raise to meet the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation 
Challenge. Keep thinking about how you can help us 
make a difference.  

Your Polio Zone 34 Challenge Coordinator,       
PDG Robert Hall, D6900 
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District # Clubs # Rotarians Campaign Goal Campaign To Date % Goal 
Achieved 

Cash Campaign 
To Date 

DDF Campaign 
To Date 

6890 47 2,057 $100,000 $76,450 76.46% $56,650 $20,800 
6900 71 4,693 $1,000,000 $580,374 58.04% $530,374 $50,000 
6910 67 3,419 $201,000 $230,336 114,59% $92,336 $138,000 
6920 65 3,721 $195,000 $242,773 124.50% $112,773 $130,000 
6930 49 1,786 $147,000 $166,893 113.53% $100,061 $66,832 
6940 49 2,666 $165,000 $124,321 75.35% $84,321 $40,000 
6950 49 2,040 $147,000 $119,947 81.60% $79,947 $40,000 
6960 52 2,469 $156,000 $90,240 57.85% $90,240 $0 
6970 62 3,670 $750,000 $490,158 65.35% $340,158 $150,000 
6980 45 2,194 $135,000 $93,362 69.16% $58,989 $34,373 
6990 48 2,115 $150,000 $204,130 136.09% $184,130 $20,000 
7000 34 1,103 $60,000 $31,011 51.69% $11,011 $20,000 
7020 70 2,377 $250,000 $121,804 48.72% $81,804 $40,000 
7030 69 2,037 $207,000 $137,827 66.58% $77,827 $60,000 

Zone 34 730 34,290 $3,663,000 $2,709,626 73.97% $1,899,621 $810,005 

Polio Challenge Giving To Date: October 7, 2009 

Foresight ... 

Poker for Polio 
The Rotary Clubs of Royal Palm Beach, Wellington, 
Acreage/Loxahatchee, Belle Glade and Pahokee (D6930, 
Florida USA) came together for the Poker for Polio Charity 
Tournament at the Links at Madison Green. The event 
featured hors d’oeurves, live and silent auction items, and a 
lot of poker playing. An awards ceremony took place as well. 
Terri Wescott was named Rotarian of the Year. Proceeds 
were pledged to Rotary International and have been marked 
for a matching grant from the Bill and Melinda Gates 
Foundation.  

 
Club Challenge 
In PDG Robert Hall’s own Rotary Club of Dunwoody 
(D6900, Georgia USA) Rotarians are filling End Polio milk 
cartons with loose change (and a few very carefully folded 
$20s) to take advantage of Robert’s offer to match up to 
$1,000 in contributions to the $200 million challenge.  



2009-2010 Giving Reports: Zone 34    

District Members: 
2009-2010 

YTD 2009-2010 
APF Share 

YTD 2008-2009 
APF Share 

YTD % 
Change 

YTD 2009-2010 
APF Per Capita 

2008-2009 
APF Per Capita 

2008-2009 
$0 Giving 

Clubs 

6890 2,006  $15,596 $45,376.72 -65.6% $7.77 $21.64 19 

6900 4,617  $174,769 $133,706.86 30.7% $37.85 $27.52 32 

6910 3,408  $30,207 $33,414.53 -9.6% $8.86 $9.58 44 

6920 3,617  $38,067 $52,713.75 -27.8% $10.52 $14.06 34 

6930 1,803  $16,576 $59,954.00 -72.4% $9.19 $32.65 12 

6940 2,664  $30,162 $43,174.27 -30.1% $11.32 $15.93 29 

6950 2,012  $31,391 $30,284.56 3.7% $15.60 $14.23 5 

6960 2,357  $93,340 $58,799.25 58.7% $39.60 $22.98 22 

6970 3,631  $48,208 $67,280.58 -28.3% $13.28 $18.13 30 

6980 2,109  $36,995 $46,384.52 -20.2% $17.54 $20.50 19 

6990 2,009  $30,612 $34,677.00 -11.7% $15.24 $15.95 30 

7000 1,087  $5,600 $5,200.00 7.7% $5.15 $4.62 23 

7020 2,535  $26,743 $19,918.52 34.3% $10.55 $8.21 53 

7030 2,045  $7,150 $16,850.00 -57.6% $3.50 $8.10 55 

Zone 34 
Totals 

35,900  $585,415 $647,734.56 -9.6% $16.31 $17.73 407 

2009-2010 
$0 Giving 

Clubs 

22 

2 

50 

36 

31 

24 

1 

17 

35 

23 

28 

27 

57 

54 

407 

District Members: 
2009-2010 

2009-10 RFSM 
($100+  
Donors) 

2009-10 
RFSM  % of 

Members 

2008-09 RFSM 
($100+ 
Donors) 

2008-09 
RFSM % of 
Members 

PHS Eligible 
YTD ($1000+ 

Donors) 

PHS Eligible 
Last Year 

(final) 
6890 2,006  83 4% 489 24% 8 24 

6900 4,617  460 10% 2386 50% 51 188 

6910 3,408  34 1% 2297 67% 8 39 

6920 3,617  100 3% 1137 31% 9 40 

6930 1,803  40 2% 774 43% 6 49 

6940 2,664  122 5% 964 36% 12 38 

6950 2,012  87 4% 724 35% 12 70 

6960 2,357  95 4% 1040 42% 20 93 

6970 3,631  82 2% 1867 51% 16 82 

6980 2,109  146 7% 697 32% 28 88 

6990 2,009  123 6% 564 27% 19 61 

7000 1,087  38 3% 204 18% 7 2 

7020 2,535  155 6% 516 22% 21 139 

7030 2,045  16 1% 223 11% 10 52 

Zone 34 
Totals 

35,900  1581 4% 13,882 38% 227 965 

Every Rotarian, Every Year  APF-Share: District Activity Report — Sept. 30, 2009 
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Life Income Agreements Bequest Society Members Benefactors 

NEW (09-10) All-
Time 

Total Face Value 2009-10 
Goal*** 

2009-10  
(new) 

Total  2009-10 
Goal** 

2009-10 
(new) 

Total 

6890 0 4 $40,000.00 14 1 32 64 2 365 

6900 0 0 $0.00 30 0 73 71 1 568 

6910 0 0 $0.00 39 2 162 155 1 1,445 

6920 0 1 $157,496.75 13 0 21 37 1 137 

6930 0 9 $245,577.67 0 1 41 0 0 182 

6940 0 0 $0.00 0 0 30 0 0 118 

6950 0 3 $155,000.00 13 0 49 53 0 550 

6960 0 5 $170,925.80 29 1 61 35 0 364 

6970 0 6 $1,216,948.25 55 4 96 89 2 587 

6980 0 6 $229,485.00 18 4 109 24 3 545 

6990 0 3 $30,000.00 18 2 59 53 15 408 

7000 0 0 $0.00 0 0 3 1 0 26 

7020 0 0 $0.00 1 0 16 2 0 115 

7030 0 0 $0.00 0 0 0 1002 0 17 

Zone 34 Totals 0 37 $2,245,433.47 230 15 752 1586 25 5427 

 
 
 

District  

 
 
 

District  

Permanent Fund (Outright) Major Gifts Major Donors 

YTD (09-10) Last YTD (08-09) 2009-10 Goal** ($10,000+) 
2009-10 

Total 

6890 $0.00 $0.00 4 0 24 

6900 $100.00 $396.00 9 3 120 

6910 $0.00 $80.00 9 0 28 

6920 $0.00 $10,000.00 3 0 16 

6930 $100.00 $7,500.00 0 0 46 

6940 $0.00 $0.00 0 0 18 

6950 $1,000.00 $10,000.00 4 0 59 

6960 $500.00 $1,500.00 15 0 66 

6970 $2,000.00 $9,400.00 32 0 57 

6980 $25,992.86 $50,100.00 4 1 44 

6990 $283.85 $250.00 9 0 51 

7000 $0.00 $0.00 0 0 11 

7020 $1,165.00 $100,500.00 0 0 31 

7030 $150.00 $0.00 1 0 12 

Zone 34 Totals $31,291.71 $189,726.00 90 4 583 

*Life Income Agreements Include: Charitable Trusts, Charitable Gift Annuities, Pooled Income Funds  
** Increased level Major Donors not reflected (i.e. prior Level One reaching Level Two) 
*** Goals reflect the cumulative total of goals reported by club on the Fund Development Club Goal Report Form 
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Your Zone 34 Rotary Foundation Team   

Zone 34 Regional Rotary Foundation Coordinator (RRFC):  

Rich PanyikRich Panyik   
(678) 475-7511 ee--mail:mail:  rlpanyik@bellsouth.net   

ARRFC:     Albert ReichertAlbert Reichert    
(478) 743-8651   ee--mail:mail:  apr@awrlaw.com 

ARRFC:         Brent WilliamsBrent Williams      
(352) 392-5511x1109      ee--mail: mail: bwilliams@wuft.org  

ARRFC:   Gene BielGene Biel  
(767) 868-2306      ee--mail: mail: kiwimate@msn.com  

ARRFC:     George HuffmanGeorge Huffman   
(407) 896-8632      ee--mail:mail:  grhuffman@earthlink.net 

RRFC:      Rich PanyikRich Panyik 
(678) 475-7511  e-mail:  rlpanyik@bellsouth.net 
 

Zone 34 Challenge Coordinator:     Robert HallRobert Hall  
(678) 429-2799  e-mail: Rhall.im64@gtalumni.org 

 

Zone 34 RFAC:     Owen FreedOwen Freed 
(305) 789-3456  e-mail:  govowen@aol.com 

Foundation Contact CenterFoundation Contact Center         Debra LoweDebra Lowe    
(866) 976-8279            Major Gifts Officer 
contact.center@rotary.org   phone: 407-846-0610; cell: 407-791-5115  
 Debra.lowe@rotary.org 
          
Joanne BertscheJoanne Bertsche    Karena Bierman, J.DKarena Bierman, J.D.  
Annual Giving Officer (interim) Sr. Planned Giving Officer  
(847) 866-3146  (847) 866-4458 
Joanne.Bertsche@rotary.org Karena.Bierman@rotary.org 

The Rotary Foundation: Contacts   

DISTRICTS: 6900, 6910, 6920 

DISTRICTS: 6940, 6960, 6970 

DISTRICTS: 6890, 6950, 7000 

DISTRICTS: 6930, 6980, 6990 

DISTRICTS: 7020, 7030 

ROTARY’S $200 MILLION CHALLENGE 

ROTARY FOUNDATIION ALUMNI COORDINATOR (RFAC) 
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NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Zone 34    Jackie CuthbertJackie Cuthbert 
(770) 518-2766    e-mail: Cuthbert@mindspring.com 


